
St. Peter’s Woodmansey Annual Report 
 

 
Elections 
 

The A.G.M. will be held on Tuesday 10th March 2020. All the officials and committee 
will be elected after the generation of this report. 
 

Finances 
 

The 2019 final accounts have been forwarded to the Beverley Minster treasurer. The 
account showed a decrease in net balances of £1,521. (This is made up of an 
decrease of fixed assets - £1,048 - depreciation, a reduction in current assets of £400 
– bank - and an increase liabilities “accounts payable” £73).  
Fabric 
 

Generally the fabric of the building is in good repair. The internal has been painted. 
Nick Teed from York Glaziers Trust has carried out an extensive assessment of the 
stain glass windows. The necessary repair work can be done in situ but requires 
scaffolding. Faculty application is being prepared to support grant applications to 
help fund the repair work. 
 
Organ 
Repairs and tuning are also ongoing.  
 
Mission Action Plan 
 

We continue to support the school in all its activities.  The school has held services in 
St Peter’s at Easter, Harvest time and at Christmas. The attendance numbers at these 
services have increased over 2018. They have planned an Easter service at St Peter’s. 
2020. For the last two terms a weekly lunch club has taken place, which is lead by 
Karen Eyre from BSCT and a member from the parish. In April the first quarterly 
event is planned with the schools PTFA. 
A small dedicated team from the Minster have continued to carry out “Prayer 
visiting” in Woodmansey. In 2019 3 prayer visiting events took place and included 
both of the new build communities where the process was particularly welcomed. 
Publicity fliers continue to be distributed throughout the village for major activities 
during the year. 
In the Summer there was an organ recital by Robert Poyser.  
The Remembrance service was well attended by local parish councillors. 
Christmas activities this year included carol singing around the village, carols at the 
Warton Arms, St Peter’s carol service and Christmas morning service. All events were 
well attended. This year the Yorkshire Country Women actively participated in the 
Carol service. 
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